## South Cirby Neighborhood Association Meeting Minutes September 8, 2015 at 7:00 p.m. Crestmont Elementary School Multi-Purpose Building

**Present:** Stephen Costello, Marilyn Floyd, Colleen Cole, LaRon Golden, Helen Dorr, Joe Dorr, Blanch Beckes, Wendi Fuerstenberger, Scott Charleston and Jackie Charleston

Meeting called to order by President Stephen Costello at 7:04 p.m. Stephen welcomed everyone and self-introductions were made.

**Meeting Minutes:** Hearing no objections, the president ordered the August 11, 2015 minutes approved as submitted and placed on file.

**Treasurer's Report:** The report covers activity from August 1, 2015 to August 31, 2015. The beginning balance was \$376.73. Deposits of \$70 for garage sale registrations, \$20 for NNO vendor donations, \$10.78 for NNO refund and \$98.99 for RCONA's NNO Reimbursement along with expenditures of \$51.89 for National Night Out bring the ending balance to \$524.61. Hearing no objections, the president ordered the treasurer's report placed on file as submitted.

## **Reports/Old Business**

Roseville Police Officer Neighborhood Report: A police officer was not able to attend.

**Neighborhood Watch (NW):** Marilyn and Colleen attended the NW Informational Meeting held August 18, 2015. Marilyn asked to see what an official City of Roseville solicitation permit actually looks like. While the PD was not able to provide that, it was described as a full page light green official looking document with the individual solicitor's name on it. Each person must have their own original permit with their name on it (no copies allowed). The solicitors in our neighborhood have not shown permits that fit this description. Colleen asked how many solicitation permits the City of Roseville issues each year and the answer was "not very many". If you feel a solicitor is operating without a permit, call the PD. Not all solicitors are actually soliciting; they may be casing the neighborhood.

Neighborhood Garage Sale: Stephen reported we have 21 registrations so far. He printed a half page reminder flyer to be delivered this week. Stephen is working on the garage sale kits and will deliver those to all registered participants after the registration deadline. He will purchase four vinyl banners for major entrances to our SCNA area: Champion Oaks Drive/South Cirby Way, Lund Drive/Old Auburn Road, Crestmont Avenue/South Cirby Way and Crestmont Avenue/Vista Creek Drive. City of Roseville ordinances will be reviewed for garage sale sign rules. Our preference is to have map passers at each of these areas, but a box could be attached to the banner to hold maps if necessary. Colleen has not heard back yet from the Cub Master to know if they could help with map passing however, the Boy Scouts are already over committed. Wendi suggested contacting Oakmont High School to see if they have groups that need service hours and Colleen will follow up with that. Everyone should ask people if they can volunteer for map passing. Extra maps will be given to each participant for them to give to shoppers that do not have a map. Stephen has posted the event on Nextdoor and SCNA Facebook. He will also advertise on Craigslist and in the Sacramento Bee. Colleen updated the website's home page to include the garage sale information and registration form. Wendi offered to post the garage sale on the Crestmont Facebook page.

General Meeting Topics/Speakers for Future Meetings: LaRon mentioned that a community solar presentation was offered recently and wondered if that individual would be willing to speak at a future meeting. Colleen has been trying to connect with Roseville Electric. It is possible Roseville Electric may not want to attend individual NA meetings since they are holding community meetings, but Colleen will

continue to follow up. Helen previously mentioned Einar Maisch (former mayor Susan Rohan's husband) who works for Placer County Water Agency. Depending on our water situation this winter, this may be a topic of interest around March to April. Parks and Recreation activities is still a topic of interest. Stephen wondered if there would be anyone either with the City or an entrepreneur that could provide information to people that may be interested in starting a home based business. Wendi suggested the topic of children's safety in our neighborhood since there were recent incidents since school began. Colleen felt when an officer is present at our meetings, people should ask about these types of concerns rather than waiting for a special meeting. A police officer is supposed to attend each meeting unless called away for something more urgent which is understandable.

**Facebook Page:** Stephen posted the garage sale event and has plans to post photos from National Night Out events. If anyone has content to post on Facebook, let Stephen know. Wendi suggested adding the link for Facebook on our website so Colleen will do that.

**Sponsorship Relationship Building:** Colleen plans to contact Bel Air, Cool River Pizza and Manley's donuts next week. Colleen is hoping that Bel Air will provide Peet's coffee already brewed. Stephen asked if there were plans to approach other businesses in the Bel Air Shopping Center and across the street. Colleen submitted an online sponsorship request with 7-Eleven corporate, but has not heard anything and is unsure about their timing for sponsorships.

## **New Business**

**Boo:** Last fall our board approved the "Boo" flyer and event starting this fall. We would like to gear this towards young families that might be more likely to participate and help us spread good cheer throughout our SCNA. Within each of our four newsletter delivery zones, we would do a couple of "Boos". The first week in October would be the delivery timing. Stephen, Marilyn, Colleen and LaRon will be delivering.

**Topics for Newsletters:** Our next newsletter will be in November highlighting Santa in the Park. Cleaning up our neighborhood with regard to overgrown trees or shrubs blocking sidewalks and signs, abandoned cars parked on streets, etc. could be of interest. Sections from the City code enforcement booklet could be published.

Santa in the Park: RCONA's annual Santa in the Park event will be held Saturday, December 12, at Mahany Roseville Sports Center Room, 1:00 p.m. to 5:00 p.m. Roseville children in elementary schools, preschools and adventure clubs create artwork at their school for this one day event. RCONA needs volunteers both on the day of the event and the artwork assembly day. The artwork assembly day is Wednesday, December 9, from 10:00 a.m. to 12:00 p.m. at Mahany. Wendi suggested emailing Jeanine Turner at Crestmont to see if our volunteer opportunity could be added to the Crestmont newsletter.

## Dates to Remember:

Mayor's State of the City Address: September 16, 2015, 8:30 a.m., Westfield Galleria Center Court

RCONA Representative for September 17, 2015 RCONA Meeting: Colleen plans to attend.

**Neighborhood Garage Sale:** September 26, 2015, 8:00 a.m. – 1:00 p.m.

Next SCNA Meeting: October 13, 2015, 7:00 p.m., Crestmont Multi-Purpose Building

Future RCONA Meeting: October 15, 2015, 7:00 p.m., Martha Riley Library

**Next Community Coffee with City Council:** October 19, 2015 with Pauline Roccucci, 1:00 p.m., Martha Riley Library

Next NW Informational Meeting: October 27, 2015, 5:30 – 6:30 p.m., Roseville PD, Mark White Room

**Future Community Coffee with City Council:** November 5, 2015 with Bonnie Gore, 10:00 a.m., Downtown Library

Future SCNA Meeting: November 10, 2015, 7:00 p.m., Crestmont Multi-Purpose Building

Santa in the Park: December 12, 2015, 1:00 – 5:00 p.m., Mahany Roseville Sports Center Room

Meeting adjourned at 8:00 p.m.

Respectfully submitted,

Colleen Cole, Secretary